GEELONG CALISTHENICS JANUARY 2003 NEWSLETTER

We wish our State team girls all the best for their approaching nationals and even though they had a break over Xmas, they are now back in full swing.



Thank goodness the highway is now finished!

Well another Xmas come and gone. We hope all families had an enjoyable break and relaxing holidays.

It has been confirmed that our Intermediates have been put up to Championship Grade which is a great honour. Our Sub-Juniors have been put up to Division One which was due to their fantastic results last year. Our Juniors have been put down to Division 2 which we were a little disappointed about as the girls managed places at each of their Comps. We will show them this year girls!

We are still struggling to get duty mums for our Sub-Junior and Junior sections. If a few mums could even get together to help one another this would be greatly appreciated. Please see Maree if you can help us out – or even if you could help over the next few weeks, while monies are coming in until we find someone permanent. Remember you get 10% off your fees which does work out to be a good saving.

Our Duty mums this year for Tinies are Julie Dodds and Narelle Fell.

Intermediates are Debbie O'Shannessy and Rosemary Fullwood. Our Seniors will be looked after by Rhonda Brebner and Joanne Randall who will look after the money side of things.

Thanks to these mums, many who have been doing this job for a number of years.

We are decided to keep the fees the same as last year . But this year the registration will be a separate payment and not included in the fees. CVI have unfortunately put the registration up to \$41.00 and we have not control over this amount.

Also the Church has put our Hall Hire up which we can not envisage. Also we ran at a loss last year and that has not helped matters. We try our hardest to make payments as low as possible, and please let your Duty Mum know if payments are a struggle, we will try and help out where we can.

We would like to thank Jessica O'Shannessy, Philippa Bottrell, Hollie Callahan, Abbey Bernard and Jade Hovey for their participation at the Australian Day Celebrations at Rippleside. Apparently they were a huge success and thanks to the Mums who went and helped out. This will hopefully be a yearly display and a financial asset to us.

Please let your Duty Mums know what holidays you will be away for over the year, so we can organise our competitions around them – This is very important to get this information as soon as possible.

DATES

CAMP Sub-Jnrs to Intermediates 24th May

Seniors 31st May

The camp will be held at the Recreational Camp in Anglesea.

DRESS REHEARSAL: 12/13 July (Venue to be advised)

CONCERT REHEARSAL: Saturday 15th November (Venue/Times to be advised)

Sunday 16th November 2 p.m.

FEES

SECTION:	YEAR	3 PAYMENTS	LATE PAYMENTS
TINY TOTS:	\$165.00	\$55.00	\$65.00
TINIES:	\$220.00	\$75.00	\$85.00
OTHERS:	\$415.00	\$140.00	\$150.00

If paying yearly, the full amount must be paid by the end of April or you will be charged as the 3 payments. Please note that the Late Payment will be incurred if fees have not been paid on the last class day month end for March, June and September.

\$40.00

\$50.00

2 OR 3 CHILDREN (EACH)

\$120.00

Tiny Tota

Tilly Tots	\$120.00	\$ 4 0.00	\$50.00
Tinies	\$200.00	\$67.00	\$77.00
Others	\$370.00	\$125.00	\$135.00
4TH CHILD (4t	th CHILD ONLY)		
Tiny Tots	\$90.00	\$30.00	\$40.00
Tinies	\$110.00	\$37.00	\$47.00
Others	\$220.00	\$75.00	\$85.00

Other payments: Registration, Rods, Clubs, Leg Tan, Camp, Base Make-Up, Wiglets, Rhythmic, Song & Spec. costumes.

Next Meeting: Thursday 20th February 7.30 – At the hall – All Welcome.